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October 2, 2020 

 

Dear Residents, Families and Powers of Attorneys: 

 

This week all staff and residents on Skilled Nursing Floors 2 and 3 were tested.  Results in today, show no 

Residents have tested positive and we are awaiting results for staff.  Residents on 4th floor and Hearthstone 

were not included as the last tests had no residents or staff positive in those areas.  If any staff would test 

positive, they would be taken off schedule according to guidelines.  Our Covid unit is currently closed. 

 

We continue to be in outbreak status because of the positivity rate within Walworth County which is above 

10%.  Staff are now required to be tested twice a week and residents once. 

 

Hearthstone, 2nd and 3rd Skilled Nursing floors and 4th Floor Assisted Living continue to be limited to essential 

staff and services, as well as essential and compassion visits.  All Staff and approved visitors are required to 

wear a face mask, gown and gloves. 

 

Residents, when outside of their room, are required to use a mask.  Transportation for medical appointments 

will continue at this time.  Spousal visits, Window visits, programs for floors 2, 3 & 4 and Hearthstone will 

continue at this time. Massage therapy and Beauty Shop services may continue at this time. 

 

We are currently working on a plan for indoor window visits as we enter the fall and winter months.  It is 

taking longer to get the products ordered and we will have it set up as soon as possible. 

 

Resident in apartments continue to use masks when out in common areas of the building and are also able to 

continue with window visits. 

 

We continue to be in contact with the Public Health Department in Walworth County, our Medical Director, as 

well as monitor and follow our Public Health and CDC guidelines.   We will continue to update you through 

mailings and notifications on our website www.fairhaven.org and through our Facebook page:  Fairhaven 

Senior Services. 

 

If you have any questions please contact Karen Boyle, Director of Nursing; Dawn Blazier, Infection 

Preventionist; Stephanie Zwitter, Hearthstone Team Leader or me by calling 262-473-2140. 

 

Sincerely,  

Paul Kuenning  

President/CEO 
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